

## N E W S

El Camino College | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: <u>agarten@elcamino.edu</u>

For Immediate Release

**January 20, 2010** 

## El Camino Community College District Board of Trustees Conducts Annual Organizational Meeting

The El Camino Community College District Board of Trustees recently named new officers of the board for 2010.

Trustee Ray Gen, an educator from the El Segundo area, was appointed board president, and Maureen O'Donnell, a retired teacher and former Torrance City Council member, will be the vice president. El Camino College student Lisa Brown also took the oath of office as an advisory member.

As part of the annual organizational meeting, William Beverly, who represents the South Bay, was also named secretary of the board. Mary Combs, who represents the Centinela Valley, and Nathaniel Jackson, who represents the Inglewood area, will continue to serve as trustees.

Regular board meetings are scheduled for 4:00 p.m. on the third Monday of each month.

The board also appointed Combs as a representative to the Los Angeles County Committee on School District Organization; Gen will be the representative to the Los Angeles County School Trustees Association, and O'Donnell will serve as a representative to the California Community College Trustees Board. In addition, Beverly will serve as the representative to the college's foundation board.